
 

 

Dear friends, 

we are especially thankful to God because He is our support and our strength at all times! We have no words of 

thanks for the peace He leaves in our country and for His help, so that from His peace we may share with those who 

do not have peace in these difficult times. 

These days we have counted 64 refugees who live here with us, enjoying the peace of our country, the peace we can 

offer here and the support in prayer for them and their families who are left home in Ukraine. 

Wounded hearts, frightened children, who do not understand anything, destroyed mothers, helpless old people, 

men who do not find their purpose here… for all of them God has given us the strength and wisdom to be able to 

show them His love and to behave with them, so as He wants from us. Food and clothing boxes, blankets, diapers, 

hygiene bags and many other things were sent to the borders for those who are there to receive the help they need, 

but also for those who stayed in Ukraine and who do not have any support there. 

Thanks to all of you who have given us your support, and your love, so that together we have been able to be a help 

in these times for these people. Thank you for the open heart you have shown and for your special generosity. May 

God reward you fully! With God's help and your considerable support, we have been able to offer:  

 

Food for so many people … 

 

-   
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Special events and activities 

-  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Counseling and emotional support in life stories  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We received the first family of Ukrainian gypsies, who 

arrived at our border very scared, after they stayed in a 

basement hidden because of the bombings for a few days. 

They said there was nothing left around them. Another 20 

Ukrainian gypsies are on their way to us next week. 

The story of a lady who traveled 

for a few hours to see her 

mother is that when she wanted 

to return home, the bombing 

began, so they both went to the 

border together with only what 

they had on them. They were 

devastated, they were 

constantly crying, they were 

startled at every noise and they 

were afraid. We did not manage 

to calm them down and make 

sure they were in a safe area …   



… and last but not least… loaded cars and food transported and given to those at the 

borders and taken to Ukraine with all sorts of blessings for those left with nothing … 

    

      

  

       

 

 

 

 

May God leave his peace over Ukraine! May God give peace and confidence in the hearts of 

those who have been forced to leave their country. 

God bless all those who are involved in this important work in one way or another!  

May God reward everyone, as only He knows! 

Please continue to pray for us, may God give us strength, wisdom, and patience in this work. 

Please pray that we can buy a minibus, because we don't have enough transportation, to go 

to customs to bring food there and bring people here. 

In His Service, Florin and Paula 

 

From the border, someone told the story of a boy 

who, after traveling without eating for more than 

40 hours, arrived at the border and received a 

croissant in his hand, from which he began to eat 

with the packaging, so hungry he was …  


